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· Welcoming of new Ambassador of Uruguay


The Permanent Council welcomed the new Permanent Representative of Uruguay, Ambassador María del Luján Flores.
1. Recognition of transfer of authority of the chairmanship of the Inter-American Defense Board

The Permanent Council recognized the transfer of authority within the Inter-American Defense Board that took place at the San Martín Room on July 20, 2006.  The Council took note of the remarks made by the Secretary General of the OAS, as well as the statements made by Major General Keith M. Huber, outgoing Chairman of the Board, and by General Jorge Armando de Almeida, incoming Chairman of the Board.
2. Installation of the committees of the Permanent Council 
In compliance with Article 28 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the Council installed the following permanent committees:

· General Committee

· Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs

· Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs

· Committee on Hemispheric Security

· Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities.

3. Election of authorities of the committees of the Permanent Council

In compliance with Article 29 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the Council elected, by acclamation, the chairs of the following permanent committees:

· Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs:  Ambassador Osmar Vladimir Chohfi, Permanent Representative of Brazil; and
· Committee on Hemispheric Security:  Ambassador Javier Sancho Bonilla, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica.

With regard to the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, since there has been no agreement, to date, on a candidate for the position, and taking in account Article 29.d of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Manuel María Cáceres, Permanent Representative of Paraguay, will continue as Chair of the Committee.


Regarding the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities, the Chair of the Permanent Council reminded delegations of the provisions of Article 21 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council. 
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The Council decided that the vice chairs of the permanent committees and chairs of the working groups will be elected by each committee.
4. Distribution of the mandates emanating from the thirty-sixth regular session of the General Assembly

The Permanent Council considered the document “Assignment of mandates issued by the General Assembly at its thirty-sixth regular session,” (CP/doc.4141/06 rev. 1).  The Council decided to assign those mandates as detailed in the attachment to the document.  It also decided to resume its consideration of resolution AG/RES. 2247 (XXXVI-O/06), “Promotion of Hemispheric Cooperation in Dealing with Gangs Involved in Criminal Activities,” at a Council meeting in the near future.  

5. Other business

· Farewell

On behalf of the Permanent Council, the Chair bid farewell to Ambassador Luis Fernando de la Flor Arbulú, Permanent Representative of Peru.
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�.	Statement and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1556/06.
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